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Term 4    Monday 17th December, 2018     Week 11 
 

 

Important Dates 
Tuesday 18th December 

Class Party Day 
Wednesday 19th December 

Last Day 2018 
Students & Staff 

Monday 28th January 2019 
Australia Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 29th January  
Staff Return for 2019 

Wednesday 30th January 
Students Return for 2019 

 
 

Dear Parents,  
Our 2018 school year is quickly coming to an end, with students finishing this 
Wednesday 19th December. Thank you to the volunteers who were able to attend the 
Helpers Morning Tea last Wednesday. We also received numerous apologies from 
those who were unable to attend. We really appreciate your help and support 
throughout the year. 
 
School reports went home last Friday, 14th December. Parents are encouraged to 
arrange an interview with their class teacher if they wish to discuss the report. 
 
The Canteen will be closed tomorrow Tuesday 18th December as it 
is class party day. 
  
Please see over for classes and teachers for 2019. There are some minor changes, but 
the structure of classes will be similar with 7 classes. Mrs Bird has decided to take 
leave for the year and we wish her well. Miss Peake and Mr Francis will look after the 
Kitchen Garden. We welcome Miss Mason and Mrs Ryan to our great school and look 
forward to their contributions. Unfortunately we say farewell to Mrs Couch and thank 
her for her great enthusiasm and involvement with our students this year. We wish 
her well for the future. Also massive thanks to Mrs Hyde for stepping in on Year 6 for 
the first term and extending her stay for the whole year. 
 
School resumes for students in Year 1 to 6 on Wednesday 30th January 2019. 
Kindergarten students start on Monday 4th February 2019. Staff will be at school on 
Tuesday 29th January. 
 
Please remember that the school grounds are enclosed land and if you do not have 
official approval to be on school grounds you are trespassing. Security and police 
make regular patrols.  
 
We hope everyone has a happy and safe holiday.  
 
We look forward to seeing you in 2019. 

John Francis, Principal 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Principal’s Report 
 

Thought for the Day 
 
 

 

P&C News 
Thanks to everyone who has helped the P&C have another successful year. Without 
your contributions we would not be able to raise money for the school.   
Hope everyone has a fantastic Christmas and a safe holiday. 
Good luck to the year 6's who are heading into the next chapter of their lives and to 
the families who are leaving Barooga Public School. 
 
Marcia Nolan, P&C Secretary PH: 0427800516 

And the Grinch, with his 
Grinch-feet ice cold in 
the snow, stood puzzling 
and puzzling,  
How could it be so?  
It came without ribbons. 
 It came without tags. 
It came without 
packages, boxes or 
bags. 
And he puzzled and 
puzzled 'till his puzzler 
was sore.  
Then the Grinch 
thought of something he 
hadn't before. 
 What if Christmas, he 
thought, doesn't come 
from a store. What if 
Christmas, perhaps, 
means a little bit more. 
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Community Notes 
 

 

 

 

Swimming Lessons 
7th January—11th January  

14th January—18th January 

2:30-3:30pm each day to be confirmed  

Registration night: 

Come down and sign up your children for lessons   

Committee members on pool deck each Monday 
during December  

Registration forms will be available at the pool kiosk 
or from the clubrooms  

Contact Lisa on 0422821028 

Email:  cobrambarooga.sc@gmail.com 

$60 per week or $110 for both  

This includes child entry into the pool  

Parents will need to pay  
$2 spectator fee at the kiosk  

 
  
  
 
 
 

Classes and teachers for 2019 
Kinder: Mrs McMahon 
Year 1: Miss Mason 
Year 2: Mrs Paroissien (Tuesday – Friday)  

& Mrs Kennedy (Monday) 
Year 3/4: Mrs Davis  
Year 4 : Miss Peake  
Year 5:  Mrs Crestani 
Year 6:  Mrs Ryan 
RFF:   Mrs Kennedy  
SAKG:  Miss Peake/Mr Francis 
 
A class list has been sent home to students in 
Year 3/4 and Year 4 next year. 
 
Everyone is reminded however, that this is 
still subject to change, depending on final 
enrolments. 
 
John Francis, Principal 

NUMURKAH COMMUNITY LEARNING CENTRE INC.  
Invite applications for the position of  
TEACHER – Certificate III in Education Support (for 
delivery in Cobram)  
9 hours per week during Victorian school term plus 
extra hours as negotiated.  
NCLC Inc. requires a suitably qualified person to 
provide teaching, assessing, preparation and 
facilitation of learning.  
The successful applicant must possess -:  
• A Current Certificate IV in Training and 

Assessment or higher and evidence of upgrade to 
TAE40116 by April 2019  

• Well-developed teaching skills, with a 
demonstrated ability to engage adult learners  

• Suitable and recent experience (5 years 
minimum) in Australian schools and/or 
kindergartens  

• At least one relevant qualification (VET or Uni)  
• Suitable computer literacy  
• A current, signed and detailed resume 

Position descriptions are available from:  
Numurkah Community Learning Centre  
99 Melville Street Numurkah  
Email: nclc@bigpond.com  
Applications close 4pm 20th December 2018  

         


